BPRO SNAP & TANF/VIEW Committees Minutes

Meeting date:  12/11/18 – Henrico Room at CRO
10:00am – 1:00pm










[image: image1.png]BPRG

BENEFIT PROGRAMS
ORGANIZATION VIRGINIA




TOPIC:

                              DISCUSSION:
	Minutes  
	· Last SNAP minutes were from 6/12/18 meeting, TANF from 9/5/18; no changes to the minutes were presented.  Minutes are posted to the BPRO Website at http://www.mybpro.org/committee-reports.html 
· Copy of today’s minutes will again be posted on BPRO website within 30 days from meeting. 


	Roll call, Video and Tele connect options
	16 in attendance.  Note that attendance down due to inclement weather.

· Video:  Video and tele connect worked, with the following participating: Westmoreland-1, Suffolk-2, Nottaway-1 and Powhatan-1.    

· In attendance:  Henrico-1, Fluvanna-1, York/Poq-1, Charlottesville-1, Amelia-1.  
· Others in attendance:  Monique Majeus, Senior TANF Consultant & Cynthia Powell, Central SNAP Consultant
· Facilitator:  Rick Waugh, SNAP Committee Chair & Christie Bruce, TANF Committee Chair
· Guest:  Claudia Jackson, SNAP Program Manager & Mark Golden, TANF Program Manager


	Presentation by Claudia Jackson, State SNAP Manager.
	· COLA Exception reports:  Issues with downloading the report is known with the State.  Localities need to work these cases with the described issue listed by cut off of this month.
· PPinT:  Applications are showing as pending on the report, even though action had already been taken by the worker is known.  Committee also notified that some applications that were extended pended by a different worker, is showing up under that worker rather then the primary assigned worker’s PPinT list.
· Farm Bill:  As of today, the bill has yet passed.  Being reviewed again on 12/21/18 by legislation to determine certain compromises.   

· NOE:    State is reviewing on how to better format NOE to better notify client to turn in review forms prior to interview date to ensure complying with Feds.  State looking at having a statement in the notice to have the application turned into to local agency 3 days before interview date.

· Former GAP recipients:  SNAP members previously enrolled in AC 87 are allowed the ABAWD exemption until IR or next renewal of any program (whichever is earlier).  Reminder the shelter deductions beyond max is only allowed for full disability (“big D”), and should have been given for GAP recipients.

· AppTrack:  Processing stats show the following for the past year:

State                                 Central
Non-Expedited:   97.78%                             98.4%
Expedited:           94.28%                             94.38%
Claudia Jackson again stressed the importance for each locality to review their AppTrack numbers and to make corrections to AppTrack (changing N to Y under “compliance”) by the 15th of the following month.  Also reminded agencies to send excel spreadsheets of cases with system issues that caused non-compliance of AppTrack.  One example of an issue are cases that show up on the report with old T#s that were processed months ago.


	Presentation by Mark Golden, State TANF Manager
	· Self Employment scenarios:  State is looking into supplying guide of how to handle special income situations (such as Uber/LIFT drivers).
· Funding Stream: TANF is used as a funding stream for various programs. The state is looking to put together a guide regarding what programs are being funded and how customers can use the funds. Currently Goodwill of the Valleys is a recipient of the Health Professions Opportunity Grant, so if you have client in areas served by Goodwill of the Valleys, please refer your clients. 

· TANF posting:  State is looking into having TANF money posted on the 1st of the month or the last business day before the 1st weekend rather than after the prior month’s cutoff.

· Job coaching training:  State is looking at training VIEW workers – Save the Date broadcast/e-mail may be coming soon.  

· PLEDGE:  State looking to developing program at risk due to ABAWD to offer services to those clients – currently on hold.

· What can clients view in Commonhelp:  Only those documents that the client uploads into Commonhelp.  This limits the worry that clients could possibly see documents of client IDs that were previously on the case history.
· Scholarship Bill to Community Colleges:  A bill has been submitted to the General Assembly to scholarships for TANF recipients to use for college. 
· Commission on Youth:  TANF payment standards and locality groupings are on their list of things to focus on. 
· Fast Forward Program:  Being used in the Community College system as a strategy across the state to expand SNAP E&T and workforce development.  

· Year End Reports: Currently being worked on. Expecting the Caseload Reduction Credit Report to help us significantly reduce the work participation rate we have to meet. 

· Outcome Measure: We are currently looking at new outcome measures using the ALICE Standard that was developed by the United Way (Asset Limited Income Constrained Employed), which looks at living wages and the wages needed to sustain a family in specific localities. For more information about the ALICE Standard, visit www.unitedwayalice.org. More information will be coming soon. 


	Other items
	· Pending reports:  Rick Waugh indicated a continuing issue with different cases showing up pending depending on the report used (AppMetric (DIS), PPinT (DES), and Data Warehouse (DW).  Will be having a meeting with all players of posted reports to help find a workable solution to have one reliable report that localities can trust will have all pending applications on.  This meeting is expected to take place in January 2019.  
· Issues with MA Expansion impacting SNAP or TANF:  Committee members did discuss some issues not limited to….
· Duplicate cases and client IDs made from Fast Track and FFM processed cases, when already existing on established SNAP/MA or TANF cases.  
· Applications are being found in My Workspace as unfinished registration, even though the T# was already processed under Data Collection.   
· Self Direct has been approving MA same client ID on multiple different cases.  
· When client applies for SNAP or reports a change, often times the client become ineligible for ADULT MAGI effective 1/1/19, and notices are re-sent to client informing them they are ineligible after they were told they were eligible for ADULT MAGI.
· Asked committee to provide more examples of any issue for VaCMS as Rick Waugh is continuing serving on the VaCMS log Committee headed by Michele Thomas.  
· Bitsy Candelario Memorial Scholarship:  Reminder to members that $500 may be available to children and grandchildren of BPRO members.  Scholarships accepted 1/1/19 – 4/30/19, winner notified by 5/31/19.
· Guy Lusk Memorial Scholarship:  Reminder to members that $500 may be available continue their own education for the benefit of their present position.  Scholarships accepted 1/1/19 – 4/30/19, winner notified by 5/31/19


	Discussion of other SNAP Committee initiatives
	· ABD minimum allotment increases:  Nikki Cox was previously working on the Elderly Simplified Application Project before taking on the position of Central Director.  Claudia Jackson will follow up.

· Reviewing how NOEs are written:  See above mentions from Claudia Jackson.

· Correct Change Report form being loaded into VaCMS:  Committee reports that there are still some issues with this form, but overall is correct.  Reminded members to still review this form upon any approval to ensure correctness.

· Future Social networking to improve access for SNAP:  Mobile app for Commonhelp may be coming soon, but no further information is known at this time.

· Urging certain enhancements as priority in VaCMS:  DES is currently working on change requests and defects.  

· Members report that Online VRs and SPIDeR searches within VaCMS still not reliable at times and not user friendly.  Recommended that members still utilize manual SPIDeR searches as clarification from the State indicates that manual searches as previously done will suffice for State audits and case readings.  

· AppMetric report, the Pending Point in Time report and the Data Warehouse “Application Program Weekly Detail Listing” report are all showing different pending cases – neither report shows everything.  Rick Waugh is coordinating a meeting between DES, DIS, DW, BPRO and VLSSE to discuss issue for some time in January 2019.

· Still waiting on the approved Change/Renewal inbox report that the State approved to be put in DW.  Jeff Price reported via email to Rick Waugh that this report creation is still on hold.
· Rick Waugh still serves on the VaCMS Issues log committee and will continue to report progress of VaCMS issues discovered.



	Discussion of other TANF Committee initiatives
	· Developing guides for VaCMS work-arounds:  We are working to get information from the Help Desk regarding workarounds they have for TANF/VIEW VACMS issues. We will share more as we know more. 
· Professional Development for TANF workers:  Similar to what the VLSSE ESP Committee is working on.
· Desk Aids from Monique Majeus:  Looking at compiling all items into one document to be uploaded and available to all BPRO members.


	Next Meeting and suggested guests
	· Rick Waugh introduced Trerina Richardson (Chesapeake DSS) as Chair for the SNAP Committee for 2019.  Rick will be chairing the IT BPRO Committee for 2019.
· To prevent meeting overlapping, SNAP, TANF and MA committees agreed to meeting in different months.

· TANF:  Quarterly starting in January

· MA:  Quarterly starting in February 

· SNAP: Quarterly starting in March
· Next SNAP Committee meeting dates are announced as follows.  All meetings will be at the CRO in the Henrico Room at 10:00am.  Video and Tele conferencing will be available.
· 3/19/19
· 6/11/19
· 9/17/19
· 12/10/19
· Next TANF Committee meeting dates are announced as follows.  All meetings will be at the CRO in the Henrico Room at 10:00am.  Video and Tele conferencing will be available.

· 1/30/19
· 4/18/19

· 7/31/19

· 10/17/19




